
Greetings in our wonderful Savior’s name from Delta Junction.   As I write this 
letter it is a balmy -20.  But last week the temperature fell to a “wonderful” -35.  
During that bitterly cold time the power went off because of a down power line.  
Even though the ground was covered with snow, it set the grass on fire.  Praise the 
Lord that the power was off for only a short time.  Power crews had to drive from 
Fairbanks, which is 98 miles away, to make the necessary repairs.  We thank the 
Lord that this didn’t happen two weeks ago when the road to Fairbanks was almost 
impassable due to freezing rain.  No doubt, the power would have been out for a 
much longer period of time.  The Lord is good and He makes no mistakes.  

We are thankful also for the Lord’s provisions regarding our truck.  Last month we were to take a young man to the 
airport.  When we started our truck that night, it started for a moment, sputtered and then cut off.  The fuel pump had gone 
out.  Friends loaned us a vehicle to use to drive to Fairbanks.  We are thankful that the truck broke down in front of our 
apartment and not on the road later that night.  

More people are coming to the Bible Study at the fire station, and for that we 
are truly thankful.  One of the men is bringing his mother with him and they 
have been coming for several weeks.  Mike, a Russian young man that we 
have mentioned before, has been faithfully attending also.  Please keep these 
individuals in your prayers.  Several of them are having difficulties financially 
and struggles at home.   Please pray with us for their spiritual needs most of 
all.  It is our desire to see souls saved and to see them grow in the grace and 
knowledge of our Lord Jesus Christ.  

We praise the Lord for all of you who so faithfully pray for us and the people here in Delta Junction.  We are also thankful 
for the monthly support that is given so faithfully by God’s people to help us get the Gospel out to the lost.  
May you all have a very Merry Christmas and a Blessed New Year.
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